

Principal: Larry Graham Vice Principal: Michelle Fox

110 McNair Dr. Nackawic, NB E6G 1A8 Phone (506) 575-6000 Fax (506) 575-6001

Webpage: nes.nbed.nb.ca Twitter: @Nackawic\_NES

Facebook: NES: "Keeping You in the Loop"



# June Newslet

Grade 5 Visit NMS June 1

June 2 Popcorn Sale- \$1 each, Annie performance June 5 3FI & 4FI Field Trip, 5J &4/5M Field Trip

Gr. 4-5 Badminton after school June 5, 7, 12,13

Gr. 3-5 Basketball June 5, 7, 12,14 June 6,8, 13,15 Gr. 5 Art Club

NHS Concert Band Performance June 6

1M, 2K, 2T Field Trip June 7 Spring Concert at 10:30 am June 8 June 9 KS & KC Field Trip, 3M Field Trip June 9, 16 Ice Cream for Sale (1/student- \$1

Public Library visits, Gr. 5 Softball Tournament, Auditions for Talent Show begin, 1C/1-2M Walking Trip June 12

June 13 PSSC at 5:30 pm, RCMP Cyberbullying Presentation for Parents at 7 pm

June 14 Gr. 5 End of Year Trip to Shiktehawk, 1C & 1/2M Field Trip

June 15 KS & KC Field Trip, 3/4M & 4/5M Field Trip

June 16 SRC Field Trip, birthday cupcakes, EYE-DA Assessments in the Library for Pre-Kindergarten

June 19 Grade 5 Farewell Parade and Social 6 -7:30 pm June 20 Summer Send-Off Splash Party 12:30-2:30 pm

June 21 Track and Field Day Competition (ribbons to be awarded) June 22 Family BBQ & Picnic 11:30-12:50, Talent Show at 1 pm

Last Day of School (full day), Report Cards, Beach Dress Up Day, Assembly June 24

#### School Supply Packs

School supply pack orders for \$55.00 are due June 23rd. We are expecting everyone to take advantage of this to make things more convenient. Everyone will still need sneakers, a book bag, a lunch box, a water bottle, and headphones. There won't be any supply lists sent home as all supplies will be ordered by the school.

# **Books for Bikes**

We would like to thank our Masons from Granite Lodge #54 who sponsored a reading program at our school where students could read a book and fill out a ballot to have their name entered for a draw for a bike. The draw took place on May 19th. Congratulations to K winners: Jamie Colella and Vaida McLaughlin, Grade 1: Mason Skaling and Reegan English, Grade 2: Oscar Price and Joshua Sherman, Grade 3: Mya Fullerton and Mason Vankoughnett, Grade 4: Charlotte Clemens and Delilah Saunders, Grade 5: Leah Barrett and Kira Whittaker.

# Food Services

We will be ending our meal service this year on June 16th. We have had a successful year partnering with the District, Nackawic Wellness, Chartwells, and NHS Culinary to offer full-time cafeteria services and subsidized meals. We are looking forward to continuing this partnership again next year. Please be sure your child has lunch and snacks for the last week of school.

#### Grade 5 Events

Grade 5 students will visit Camp Shiktehawk on Wednesday, June 14th, to celebrate their "graduation". They visited the middle school for an orientation on June 1st. They will participate in a softball tournament on June 12th with Florenceville and Andover at the axe. The Grade 5 students also have a special Farewell Parade and Social scheduled for June 19th at 6:00 pm. We are keeping the parade format where each student can choose to decorate their car, enter the driveway, and then make their way around the back to the cafeteria to perform their class song, have photos done at scene setters, have some cake, and watch a slideshow. This is open to families and friends. A more detailed invitation has gone home regarding this.

# N.E.S. Newsletter

# pg.2/ June 2023

#### **Talent Show**

Students will have an opportunity to participate in our year-end talent show by auditioning during the week of June 12<sup>th</sup> with the show being on June 22<sup>nd</sup> at 1 pm after the BBQ. Parents may wish to stay and watch this event in the gym.

# Family BBQ/Picnic

We will be offering free hot dog meals for students and family members who would like to join us on June 22<sup>nd</sup> from 11:30-12:50 pm. The meals will include a hot dog and bag of chips and a bottled water. If your child does not like hot dogs, please send lunch with them on that day. Order forms will go home to be filled out and returned. We hope you can join us!

# Summer Birthdays

Happy birthday to students having a birthday in June, July, or August including Mason Skaling, Makenna Saunders-Harrison, Charly Rowe, Brycen Young, June Furey, Bridget Ford, Bryson Campbell, Zackeray Trecartin. Olivia Provenzano, Alex Thibodeau, Leah Barrett, Willow Barrett, Harper Delaney, Taylor Clark, Madi Ferguson, Denver Brawn, Tayla Lane, Caden Christie, Huxley Delaney, Riley Young-Thornton, Hudson Magee, Zoey DeMerchant, Scarlett Libby, Jamie Colella, Isaiah Pilon, Elliana Crichton, Jasper Dickinson, Jamie Sharpe, Jack Staples, Layla McGuigan, Jaxon Matthews, Kyla Clark, Ayden Wilson, Ethan Orser, Eva Robichaud, Westin Cullins. Lily Springer, Addy Ingraham, Eva Dore, Esme Mean, Logan Armstrong, Tinsley Sharpe, Harlee Spragg, Kohen Seveck. Cali Trail, Scarlett Narvey, Peyton Young-Thornton, Amelia MacDonald, Jamieson Paul, Maya Fullerton, Shawn Rogers, Blake Roy, Eben Dickinson, Reegan English, Isabel McLaughlin, Isla Fearnley, Wyatt Cronkhite-Poitras, Tyson Levesque, Grace Forbes, Addison Demerchant, Jensen Boland, Miss Forbes, Miss Greer, Mrs. Schriver Mrs. Graham, Mr. Powell, and Ms. Stone. We will have cupcakes sponsored by J-Lynn's Independent Grocer on June 16th.

#### Summer Send Off

Summer Splash Party is a fun event that is a great kick-off to summer. We will have a bouncy castle, slip and slide, snow cones, water fights, and much more. This will take place on Tuesday, June 20<sup>th</sup> and will run from 12:30-2:30. Students will need a swimsuit and towel and may wish to wear a hat and sunscreen for protection from the sun. We will be looking for volunteers for support. Please watch for a form coming home looking for help with stations.

## NHS Concert Band

We were fortunate to have had the NHS concert band perform at our school on June 6<sup>th</sup>. The students really enjoyed the performance and grades 3-5 had an opportunity to take part in workshops after with Jen Purdue learning an instrument.

#### SRC

We will sell ice cream on Fridays June 9<sup>th</sup>, and June 16<sup>th</sup>, and we will sell leftovers on June 23<sup>rd</sup> for \$1.00 each. Please send cash-only orders on the day of the sale. The fun day for this month will be a Beach Day on the last day of school. They can wear sunglasses, shorts, etc. It will be free to participate. We want to thank the student council for all their hard work this year. Thank you for your leadership: Harper Delaney, Kyle Ianni, Zoey Chase, Jaxson Matthews, Charlotte Clemens, Kaya Marr, Mya Kennedy, Gideon Gonzales-Moser, Dawson Pollock, Miley Brewer, Blake Pollock, Emery English, Eben Dickinson, and Esme Mean.

# Track and Field

We will be having our annual school-wide track and field event for students on June 21st. Students will compete for ribbons for first, second, third, fourth, and fifth in various competitions by grade level. Dress appropriately for the event that day. Ribbons will be awarded at the final school assembly on June 23rd.

#### Spring Show

We are holding our annual Spring Concert, organized by our music teacher, Mrs. Graham on June 8<sup>th</sup> at 10:30 am. Classes will each perform one number including some music festival numbers. Parents and friends are invited to come and watch the show! This will be in the gym, and everyone is asked to enter from the back doors and park in the back parking lot.

### Have a Nice Summer

The last day of school will be Friday, June 23<sup>rd</sup>. Report Cards will be issued on this day as well. To all the grade five students- best of luck next year - you will be missed! To our returning students, have an enjoyable break and we look forward to seeing you all in the fall. To our new Kindergarten students, we are excited to have you join us in the fall. To our parents, volunteers, Playground Committee and PSSC, thank you for all your support over the year. Have a wonderful summer on behalf of all of us here at NES!

#### Dance Camp

Gracie Myshrall will be running Groove and Go Dance and Activity Camp again this year from July 31 - Aug 4 for ages 9-13, and Aug 8-11 for ages 4-8 at Nackawic Elementary School. Please email <a href="mailto:kmyshrall76@gmail.com">kmyshrall76@gmail.com</a> for information. Spaces are limited.

# <u>Little Miss Nackawic</u>

The Little Miss Nackawic Pageant will be taking place on August 16th. Kindergarten to Grade 8 students should register if interested by June 25th by emailing kmyshrall76@gmail.com.